
Fleckney Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 21st March 2018 at the Fleckney Sports Centre.
     
243.  	Apologies: 
	Dave Dowdell, Helen Morrison & Rosemary Bates
244 . 	Present:  
	Jane Everitt,  Steve Parker, Andrew Willis, Richard Mason, Richard Spencer, Colin Wilkinson, Alan Birch, John Flower, Charlie McKemey, Jeff Smith 
245.  	Minutes:
	    The minutes for the meeting on 21st February 2018 were approved.	
246.	Matters Arising:
	There were no matters arising.
247.	Finalisation of Draft Plan version 10.
	Thanks were given to Colin for preparing versions 10 of the draft plan which was distributed earlier and placed on Drop Box. 
	Colin confirmed that due to the success of the Persimmon appeal for 290 dwellings this number would fulfil the minimum housing allocation in the Harborough District Plan.  He also said that a few other factual items needed updating such as the Toast Office.
	Policies F10 and F11
	The issue of site allocation and the phraseology over the issue of the Parish Council supporting certain developments was raised.  After considerable in-depth discussion it was agreed to remove policies F10 and F11 from draft 10 of the Neighbourhood Plan.
	Although the Parish Council had not endorsed any planning developments within the Village, should these take place regardless of opposition the number of dwellings would be far in excess of those required under the Harborough Local Plan within the next 14 years and Fleckney would have met it's required target.  It was therefore felt that there was no need for the Fleckney Neighbourhood Plan to provide site allocations for further development.
	This decision reflected the Committee's inability to discriminate between sites with any degree of precision and provide a clear consensus within the Steering Committee. Although the Steering Committee had tried to look at other criteria and make a positive choice to allocate a site that would revitalize the village centre and bring additional benefits to the Village it was agreed that this would be best provided for in an enlarged policy F23 incorporating parts of F10 and F11 which would hi-light the importance of revitalizing the village centre and the enhancement of village centre amenities.
248.     Arnesby Rd Development
	Following the success of the Persimmon appeal for 290 dwellings it was agreed that the plan by Gladman to develop Arnesby Rd with up to 160 dwellings was surplus to requirement and it was recommended that Fleckney Parish Council should petition Harborough District Council for it to be removed from the Local Plan as part of the village allocation.

249.     Funding
	The new funding scheme would be launched on April 3rd 2018
250.     Review progress of Project Timetable.
	Colin confirmed that more work was needed on the Draft Plan and the Plan could be presented to the Parish Council for consideration by April 9th 2018.  He also explained that once the draft Plan had been accepted by the Parish Council it would be returned to the Steering Committee to arrange the  consultation process. This would incorporate:
· 6 weeks for the local community to make comments.
· Review of the comments and make any changes required.
· Submit the revised draft to the Parish Council.
· Submit to Harborough  District Council with any supporting documents and 6 weeks for their consultation .
· Submit to the Independent Examiner
· Make any recommended changes.
· Accept changes.
· Referendum.
It was hoped this would be completed by the end of 2018.

	251.      Publicity.
		   It was hoped that there would be an article in the Communicata in time for the May              	   edition confirming the final version was presented to the Parish Council and 	  	   information about the consultation scheme.
           	 252.	   Any Other Business.
	There was no other business. 
253.      Date of Next Meeting: 
	18th April 2018
	The meeting closed at 9.30 pm
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